MEMORIES OF BARRINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
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From Laurel Kern:

My family moved from Cleveland Heights to Upper Arlington in the spring of 1962.  My first year at Barrington Road School was the 1962/1963 school year.  Fortunately, Ann Havener, Jane Linville and Rachel Ramsey all lived either across the street or around the corner, and they became my mentors and my good friends.  And, we all walked to school together - up Bedford Road and then over to Andover Road.  I especially remember walking to school on Andover Road when the crab apple trees bloomed in the spring.  They were beautiful and fragrant.  But, the crab apples which dropped to the sidewalk stuck to our shoes!
 

My sixth grade teacher was Mrs. Southern and she is one of my most remembered and endeared teachers of all.  She instituted “Citizenship Day”; those who were well behaved were recognized and given a citizenship star.  Mrs. Southern also read books to the class; sometimes daily, if our work was done, or several times a week.  One book Mrs. Southern read to the class was Charlotte’s Web.  During the last couple of chapters she and the whole class broke down and cried.  Tears streamed down Mrs. Southern’s face as she finished the last chapter.  Another book which she read was Pippi Longstockings.  I may be wrong, but Beverly D'Angelo may have been in Mrs. Southern's class (not sure).

 

Sometime during the year all the students in the sixth grade classes got to “change class” so we knew how to change classes in preparation for our advancement to Jones Junior High School.  That was exciting, indeed!!  

 

Band was held in the cafeteria.  There were about 20 of us learning how to play our instruments and learning how to play together.  I do not remember the name of the band teacher, however, trust me, he must have been a man of enormous patience.  Since my family already had a metal clarinet stored in the attic; that was my designated instrument.  I had a very hard time producing a quality sound.  I squeaked and squawked for six weeks until the band leader discovered that my instrument had a leak and some of the instrument pads were either loose or missing.  Needless to say, I arrived to band class shortly thereafter with a new clarinet.  (
 

One event I will never forget was a talent show produced sometime during the year.  I only remember singing “You Can’t Holler Down My Rain Barrel”.  I believe I sang the refrain: 

 

I don't want to play in your yard,

I don't like you anymore,

You'll be sorry when you see me,

Sliding down our cellar door,

You can't holler down our rain barrel,

You can't climb our apple tree,

I don't want to play in your yard,

If you won't be good to me.

 

During playground we played Four Square frequently during good weather.  That was fun.  I never did play on the jungle gym.  My reluctance must have had something to do with wearing a dress or skirt which, I believe, was the required dress code.  Also, after school they offered French classes.  Unfortunately, I didn’t enroll since I found out about the classes too late.

 

Maury Angle was a good PE teacher.  Does anyone remember the races we had at the end of the year?  We were all encouraged to participate in the hopes of finding someone who might qualify for the Olympics.  I was a pretty good runner in sixth grade until I was beat by Susan Rinehart.  She got first place, I got second (she wore shoes with cleats; I didn’t!!  Humph!  (
 

My memories of school days at Barrington are extremely positive.  It has been a pleasure recalling those good memories and writing them to you. 

